Minutes of the AMB Circle of Friends Board Meeting September 15, 2015
Present: Jerry Edwards, President; Dennis Wolterding, Vice President; Laura Crabtree, Secretary; Jeff Stearns, Treasurer; Adrienne Geller, Director at Large (by phone); Chris Ott, IT Consultant.
The meeting opened with words of Meher Baba, a moment of silence, and reading of the norms.
Approval of the May minutes was deferred.
Dennis explained that a majority of the current Directors is all that is needed, so 5 is sufficient.
The following report was submitted by email prior to the meeting.
***********************************************************************
AMBCOF President’s Report Sep. 2, 2015 (Jerry Edwards)
Don McBride has agreed to serve as Director at Large II, so we need to approve that

We are still optimistic about the Circle Center, though we lost the space we had hoped for.  So far we have collected $----, with monthly pledges of $---. (Laura will supply the numbers.)
The numbers of the Circle News readership and the Facebook page subscribers continue to grow, up to 93 now.  Confidentiality is an issue, so that should be addressed in our policy.

We need to address both the growing number of donation requests that have come from individuals and some sort of policy on lending, if we want to lend.

Since we did not meet over the summer, we also need to make sure that any motions made in the interim are recorded in the minutes.
Has the 2014 990-N been filed?

Given our reduced numbers, we will need to revise our bylaws.

We will also need to start planning for the Annual Meeting.

Astrid has put forward a couple of suggestions, one about medical alert systems in view of fall risks.  We could publicize the system that retails for $14.95 per month at Walmart from AARP bulletin.  Also, she suggested a Government benefits check-up web site, and wanted to know if we could help with forms.  Perhaps that could be the subject of an education workshop.

I and Pris VanBuskirk intend to meet with the Pastor of Mother Emmanuel Church if he is available this coming Sunday. The plan is tentative; the date may be changed.  I would like Circle endorsement for this.
*******************************************************************
A motion to appoint Don McBride as second Director at Large was seconded by Jeff Stearns and approved unanimously.
Dennis suggested that, as longer term project, we get the emails of other groups and contact them about receiving the News.

He will prepare revisions of the Bylaws to address what constitutes a quorum, also revised qualifications for serving as President.

Jerry mentioned inexpensive medical alert device with monthly subscription, advertised in AARP publication.

Jerry requested Circle endorsement for the meeting with the Pastor of Mother Emmanuel Church, and asked if any of the other Circle Directors would like to go also.  Dennis is willing to go Wednesday, September 23 or 30.     The rest of the Board is not opposed to this.
*******************************************************************

A motion was made by Jeff Stearns and seconded by Dennis Wolterding to approve a July donation for $34.24 to a severely ill community member for flowers after her hand surgery.  The motion was approved by the Board members present.  It is also noted here that the following motions were made, seconded, and approved by the Board over the summer by phone and email:

A motion was made by Dennis Wolterding, seconded by Laura Crabtree, and approved by the Board to donate $100.00 to a family in the community in need of funds for the care of a family member suffering from a life-threatening illness and undergoing extensive surgery.
A motion also was made by A. Gerald Edwards, seconded by Laura Crabtree, and approved by the Board to reimburse Deborah Ramsey, MSW $300.00 for doctor and medication bills she paid for a community member who was in poor health and indigent.
Dennis moved that the 2 motions above, already approved via email and phone, be formally approved at this meeting.  Seconded by Laura Crabtree, approved by all present.

Vice President’s Report: Dennis Wolterding

These items have been covered or will be covered under Old and New Business below

Secretary’s Report: Laura Crabtree
A suggestion was made by a community member to put an item in the News.  To be discussed after report.  Total donations earmarked for the Circle Center to date:  $1388.86.   $341.71 of that is recurring monthly donations.  An additional $100 monthly is pledged once the Circle Center is established.

A motion was made by Dennis Wolterding to change the order of the agenda so that Chris Ott could make his presentation to the Board.   The motion was seconded and approved by all Board members present.
Chris presented 3 items.
1. A community member who is indigent and disabled needs $95.00 for tests related to cataract surgery.

2. We must respect the privacy of individuals involved in news items.  They must be verified by the persons involved.  We also do not endorse any particular product, service, or point of view that we publicize.  Any item submitted should be attributed to the individual who submitted it.
3. An item that had been suggested for the News needs further discussion.  How to handle notices about services that might be commercial but could be of benefit to the community.  
After discussion, it was agreed that that item 3 was not appropriate for the newsletter.   It was suggested that a Letters to the Editor section could be added if the Editor wishes to do so, subject to selection and editing for length, content, and taste.  A compromise might be possible on commercial products or services that might benefit our community offered by non-Baba lovers; rather than advertise them directly, we could refer readers to the person who submitted the item.  We would only publish those items from persons who agreed to be contacts for them.
Dennis Wolterding made the following motion regarding attribution of Circle News items:

That, if the newsletter editor finds he can do it easily,  “submitted by” with the source’s name, in small print, will appear under each item in the Circle News.
This motion was seconded by Laura Crabtree and approved by those present.

Dennis further stated that he would email Chris the wording regarding the Circle’s policy on confidentiality and verification of the information in all News items.

Treasurer’s Report: Jeff Stearns
	DATE
	TR TYPE
	 ITEM 
	CODE
	 DEBIT 
	 DEPOSIT 
	 BALANCE 
	
	

	7/31/2015
	
	 Ending Bal. July 2015 
	
	
	
	 $4,156.86 
	
	

	8/5/2015
	Counter dep
	 Deposit Donation 
	DepDon
	
	 $ 192.00 
	 $4,348.86 
	
	

	8/7/2015
	Paylpal don
	 Deposit Donation 
	DepDon
	
	 $   24.15 
	 $4,373.01 
	
	

	8/12/2015
	Counter dep
	 Deposit Donation 
	DepDon
	
	 $ 100.00 
	 $4,473.01 
	
	

	8/21/2015
	Check card
	 Circle donation to family in need 
	Cdon
	 $100.00 
	
	 $4,373.01 
	
	

	8/26/2015
	Paylpal don
	 Deposit Donation 
	DepDon
	
	 $   77.04 
	 $4,450.05 
	
	

	8/26/2015
	Counter dep
	 Deposit Donation 
	DepDon
	
	 $ 275.00 
	 $4,725.05 
	
	

	8/26/2015
	Counter dep
	 Deposit Donation 
	DepDon
	
	 $ 400.00 
	 $5,125.05 
	
	

	8/26/2015
	Check 1343
	reimburse Debra Ramsey MSW for medical expenses for community member in need
	Cdon
	 $300.00 
	
	 $4,825.05 
	
	

	8/31/2015
	Check 1344
	Chris Ott IT
	IT
	 $150.00 
	
	 $4,675.05 
	
	

	9/2/2015
	
	Ending Balance September 2nd 
	
	
	
	 $4,675.05 
	
	



Old Business
1. Circle Center
Dennis sent a packet to Heather Gavin, and will follow up.  She may have something else available.  There may be an alternative space we can rent intermittently.  At a meeting with John Coffin and John Leiter, they said they were considering a space near Sheriar Press, with less space and higher rent.

There is another possible space near Access Medical.  Dennis will look into it.

2. Form 990-N for 2014

Dennis will file this.

3. Lending Policy

Not needed at this time.  

New Business

1. Dennis re-sent the Bylaws to all Board members, to be looked over for suggestions.  Revisons will include:
A. Restricting who can run for president to current Board members or those who have served in the past for at least a full term (2 years).
B. Provision to allocate the functions of any vacancies on the Board.  Possible consolidation of functions:   Fellowship and Educaton?  We would still need an odd number of Directors.
C. Making it clear that a quorum consists of the majority of active Directors.
2. Annual Meeting

a. It will be held December 5th or 12th.  Jerry will talk to Ryan’s Steak House in North Myrtle Beach about reserving a room.

b. Possible speakers:

Charles Haynes, Barbara Plews, John Coffin, Anne Ross, George Eaton

c. Board positions to be placed on the ballots:

President, Vice President, Secretary, Director of Fundraising, Director of Fellowship, Director of IT, Director at Large II (Don)

3. Workshop November 15, “Mindfulness-Based Eating for Weight Loss and Weight Gain,” to be presented by Deborah Ramsey at Briarcliffe West Clubhouse.
A motion to partner with Deborah Ramsey to present the Seminar on Mindfulness-Based Eating was seconded and approved by all Board members present.

4.  Yard sale on November 7th.  Can Steve Koren co-ordinate?  Katherine Roberts, former Fundraising Director, has offered assistance.  Laura will email Steve with this request.
